South Central Workforce Council

December 9, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Barnes at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call
Members Present: Jim Abraham, Deb Barnes, Candace Fenske, Bill FitzSimmons, Amanda Mackie, Bill Meyer, Jon Nowak, Linsey Preuss and Karen Wolters
Members Excused: Bill Aufderheide, Christine Bauman, Duane Lambrecht, Shane Meier, Tim Wenzel and Reggie Worlds
Members Absent: Grant Moody, John Schons, Dennis Siemer, Dr. Susan Tarnowski, Joan Tesdahl and Larry Treptow

Guests Present:  Nancy Haag, MVAC; Randy Long, MN DEED; Lynn Sorenson, MVAC
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason
II.
Approval of the Agenda
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the agenda.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Candace Fenske to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

III.
Approval of Minutes
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the June meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Amanda Mackie to approve the minutes.  The motion carried.
IV.
Program Year 2014 Results
Financial Report

Lynn Sorenson, MN Valley Action Council, reviewed the annual report of revenues and expenditures.  Revenues for the year were $6.3 million, expenditures were $4.4 million.  It was noted that many of the revenues are for multiple years.  Lynn also reviewed the 2014 audit results.  WIA Adult, Youth and Dislocated Worker programs were reviewed.  There were no findings or questioned costs.  A motion was made by Karen Wolters and seconded by Jim Abraham to approve the Financial Report.  The motion carried.
Program Results  
A total of 91 WIA Dislocated Workers, 256 State Dislocated Workers, 105 WIA Adults, 145 WIA Youth and 291 Minnesota Youth were served.  This year there was specialized programming for youth in foster care, teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color, youth with disabilities, youth internships in Martin County, Partners In Career Exploration as well as adult programming in healthcare and manufacturing careers through FastTRAC and Opportunities for Older Workers and Offenders.

The report included a summary of participants that received training, the post-secondary institution they were attending, the amount of training funds spent at each institution and the occupations that individuals are being trained.  We provided training for 254 participants last year for careers in demand industries such as:  health care, manufacturing, technology, education and social assistance, transportation and trades. 

The report also included a summary of the results of the partnering agencies. Rehabilitation Services served 1,519 individuals of which 235 entered employment at an average wage of $10.54.  State Services for the Blind served 71 individuals out of the Mankato office and 12 were placed in employment at an average wage of $12.28.  A total of 67 individuals were served under the Senior Community Employment Service Program.  Fifty-five percent entered unsubsidized employment at an average wage of $9.41.  Veterans Services provided case management to 90 veterans and 41 entered employment.  About 3,634 customers used the resource area computers and/or attended workshops at the WorkForce Centers in Fairmont, Mankato and New Ulm.  In 2014, there were a total of 18,374 job orders placed on the Minnesota Works website and a total of 37,181 job openings were available.

The complete Program Year 2014 Final Results Report can be found on our website at www.workforcecouncil.org/reports.

V.
Regional Planning
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a summary of the Regional Planning Event held on September 9th.  There were 72 attendees with the majority being employers.  The agenda included a review of the new Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act (WIOA) law and importance of regional planning, a labor market review and review of current initiatives.  There were small groups that discussed workforce opportunities (issues) and innovation (strategies).  

The workforce issues identified in the small group discussion were: shortage of skilled workers, preparedness of workforce, need for career counseling for youth and educating parents,  availability of transportation, affordable housing and childcare, need to tap into underserved populations, low wage/benefits, and region more attractive to applicants.   

There were a number of workforce strategies identified for each workforce issue under the following themes: industry connection to high school and colleges, enhance career counseling, awareness of demand occupations and career pathways, transportation and housing programs, reach out to underserved populations, provide more training, increase wage/benefits, shared work, educate and promote opportunities in the region.

The next steps are to meet with staff from the Southwest area to review the results of their regional planning event and identify priorities for the coming year. 

VI.
Discussion: Describe the current conditions in your industry.  What workforce issues are you experiencing?

Bill Meyer reported that their company is growing.  They are hiring more people.  He finds that there are more people that are working but switching jobs. 

Jon Nowak reports that the Mankato area is short of help. They have filled entry level positions but the skilled and experienced workers are difficult to find.  There are about 25 positions open.  Jon discussed programs such as Sisters of the Brotherhood, Helmets and Hard Hats, and pre-apprenticeship programs.  

Linsey Preuss reported that projects in the Fairmont area are not getting completed on time because they can’t find subcontractors to do the work.

Bill FitzSimmons reported that the tax business will be busy this year with new tax laws and Obamacare.

Candace Fenske reported that physicians, physical therapist, lab technicians and entry level nursing assistants are difficult to find.  They have a loan program for tuition.

Nancy Haag reported that MFIP populations have more challenges in finding employment. 

Amanda Mackie reported difficulty in finding lead teachers for Head Start. 
Jim Abraham reports that he has been working with companies to develop programs for onboarding.
Karen Wolters reports that teachers and paraprofessionals are difficult to find.  They found their last Fast TRAC instructor from the Dislocated Worker program.   She also explained that she has a more open mind about hiring.  She gave an example of interviewing someone with not the best work experience but gave that person a chance. She explained that the person may have had issues before but now that they found the right fit it’s been working out really well. 

Deb Barnes discussed reimbursement changes in long term care.
VII.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee

Deb Barnes reported that the Executive Committee reviewed and sent the Charitable Organization Registration and Tax Return.  The committee also reviewed the Financial Report and updates to the Bylaws. 

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed proposed changes to the Bylaws.  A motion to approve the Bylaws was made by Jim Abraham and seconded by Bill FitzSimmons.  The motion carried.   
Youth Council

Heather Gleason reported that the Youth RFP Task Force reviewed one proposal from Minnesota Valley Action Council.  MVAC was asked to respond in writing to a few items for clarification and will meet with the Task Force on December 22 for a face to face meeting.  The Task Force recommended MVAC as the service provider for WIOA Youth Services contingent on satisfactory response during the December 22 meeting.  Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposal abstract.  A motion to approve MVAC as the service provider for WIOA Youth Services was made by Jim Abraham and seconded by Jon Nowak.  The motion carried.
Operations Committee

Diane Halvorson reported that the Operations Committee discussed outreach strategies to veterans.  There is a group that is focused on women in non-traditional careers and training day on the topic was provided to staff.  Several staff participated in a Global Career Development Facilitator (GCDF) training.  The Tour of Manufacturing Event was held in October.  There were 11 sites and all reported good participation. The New Ulm WorkForce Center lease is up so MVAC is negotiating that lease. There is a funding opportunity to do reginal planning. A Rural Career Counselor Coordinator will be hired to serve the 23 counties of South Central and Southwest Minnesota.  

Business Services

Randy Long distributed and reviewed the Business Services update.  The unemployment rates for the region are 2.8%.  There are 4,597 jobs listed in a 50 mile radius of Mankato.  Randy reported that employers are changing their hiring strategies to find workers and beginning to consider underserved populations including: minorities, disabilities, youth, offenders and older workers. 
II. Other Business
Diane Halvorson reported that she is looking for volunteers to participate in the Adult/DW Services Taskforce.  It would be two meetings as well as review and rate submitted proposals.  Deb Barnes, Bill Meyer and Candace Fenske volunteered to participate.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, March 9th.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
